
ST. MARY’S CATHEDRAL 
219 - 18 Ave. SW 

Calgary, AB. T2S 0C2 

PH: (403) 228-4170  FAX: (403) 244-1965 

www.stmaryscalgary.cA 

SUNDAY MASS TIMES  
Saturday 5:00 pm  

Sunday 8:30,10:00 am, Noon & 7:30 pm 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES  

Monday - Friday, 7:30 am & 5:00 pm  
Saturday - 9:00 am 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Friday 4:00-4:45 pm.    

Saturday 8:15-8:45 am & 4:00-4:45 pm,  
or by appointment 

 

THE ROSARY 
 Mon-Fri 4:30 pm 

 

EXPOSITION OF THE  
BLESSED SACRAMENT  

First Friday of the month, 5:45-7:00 pm 
(except June, July, August) 

 
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

First time parents must participate in 
Baptism Preparation. To register, please fill 
out a “Request for Baptism” form at the 
information desk. 

June 4, 2017 

Pentecost 

We  hope  that  you  have  a meaningful 
worship experience at St. Mary’s Cathe-
dral. We invite  unregistered  parishioners 
to complete a registration form at the 
information desk. If you have any ques-
tions, or if there is anything we can do to 
make your visit here more pleasant,  
please  do  not hesitate to contact the 
ushers, or any staff members that may be 
present. You may  also call  the  Parish 
Office  and  talk to a staff  member for  
additional information (403) 228-4170.  

 
To our visitors, enjoy your visit with 

our parish family.   
 To our new parishioners,  

Welcome Home! 

Visitors and New Parishioners!  

ST. MARY’S CATHEDRAL–Calgary  

“Although the Pentecost stories differ significantly in tim-
ing, they are similar in that each depiction emphasizes that 
the Spirit descends on community groups, not individuals. 
In Paul’s road-to-Damascus experience, it wasn’t until he 
met with Ananias that the scales fell from his eyes and he 
was baptized. When Luke tells the story of Pentecost, he 
starts with the detail that everybody had come together. 
Even when the beloved disciple ‘believed’ at the empty 
tomb, John does not say that the Spirit came to him. When 
John depicts Jesus bequeathing 
his Spirit to the disciples it is 
again in a communal setting ... 
in fact, on the community who 
were gathered in fear, trying to 
protect themselves from the rest 
of the world. 

The community born out of 
Pentecost is a community of the 
forgiven who are commissioned 
to forgive. These are people 
who must never forget either 
their origin or their destiny: they 
are a gathering of the frail and 
failing called to strengthen one another. The community 
born out of Pentecost must cultivate what Pope Francis 
calls “the arduous art of reconciliation,” an art which re-
quires grace and the support of a community (Amoris 
Laetitia, ‘The Joy of Love’). 

When we greet each other with peace today, we are 
challenged to remember the meaning Jesus gave that 
word. The peace of Christ be with you” is the greeting of 
sinner to sinner, Christian to Christian as forgiven forgiv-
ers. It is a blessing that calls us to humility and generosity 
in equal measure. It is a blessing that we can make real 
only in communities enlivened by the breath of the 
Spirit.” (adapted from http://celebrationpublications.org/content/june-2017)  



Looking Ahead  

Monday, June 5 
7:30 am   Angelina Mauro (RIP) 
5:00 pm   Lorraine Chung (RIP) 
Tuesday, June 6 
7:30 am   Elsie Lehouillier (RIP) 
5:00 pm   Lou-Ella Machonachie (RIP) 
Wednesday, June 7 
7:30 am   Leetiong Family (INT) 
5:00 pm   Elena Perez (RIP) 
Thursday, June 8 
7:30 am   Marietta Mauro (RIP) 
5:00 pm   Caroline Malo (RIP) 
Friday, June 9 
7:30 am   G. Kiroski (RIP) 
5:00 pm   No Mass 
Saturday, June 10 
9:00 am   Bill & Barbara Saruga (RIP) 

This Week  
in the Parish 

Tuesday, June 6 
Funeral, 11:00 am 
Funeral, 1:00 pm 

Rehearsal, 6:00 pm 
Wednesday, June 7 
Wedding, 2:00 pm 
Thursday, June 8 

Bible Study, 3:00 pm 
Friday, June 9 

St. Mary’s University Convocation, 2:00 pm 
No Confessions 

No 5:00 pm Mass 
Rehearsal, 7:00 pm 
Saturday, June 10 

Youth Ministry workshop, 8:00 am-2:00 pm 
Wedding, 12:00 pm 

Baptism Preparation First time parents 
wishing to baptise their child are required 
to attend a preparation session prior to the 
baptism. Our next session will be held on 

Saturday, July 8th @ 10:00 am. Parents are invited 
to fill out  the "Request for Baptism" form at the 
Information Desk. Please contact Allison 
(allison@stmaryscalgary.com or 403-228-4170, ext. 
228) for further information.  

Sacraments for Children – Registration will 
begin for First Holy Communion, First Recon-
ciliation and Confirmation the last week of 
August. Forms will be available online and in 
the Cathedral and Parish office. Please refer 

to the Bulletin in late August for more information on 
Sacrament Preparation classes. You may also contact 
Allison, our Sacrament Coordinator for more informa-
tion at allison@stmaryscalgary.com or 403-228-4170 x228 

Consecration of Canada to the 
Immaculate Heart of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary τ As part of the cele-
brations marking the 150th anniver-
sary of Confederation the Bishops 
of Canada will be consecrating our 
country to the Immaculate Heart of 
Mary. Bishop McGrattan will conse-

crate the Diocese of Calgary on 1 July, 2017. All are 
invited to {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀƳ for a 
service of Adoration, scripture, rosary, and the con-
secration followed by a BBQ. The regular daily Mass 
at St. Mary’s remains at 9:00 am followed by Expo-
sition of the Blessed Sacrament. 

Sacrament preparation  

Celebrate The World Day of  
Migrants Join us in recognizing 
the lives of all migrants and the 
many committed people who 

help them, with a celebration of the Eucharist. All 
are encouraged to come in their national dress. 
Mass with Bishop William McGrattan will be held on 
Thursday, June 29th at St. Mary’s Cathedral, Calgary 
(219 18 Ave. SW) at 7 pm. Reception to follow.  First Holy Communion ς The children who prepared 

for & received the Sacrament of First Holy Communion 
celebrated with a family Mass on Thursday, May 25th. 
The Mass was held at the beautiful fcJ Centre Chapel 
with Fr. Bob presiding. Each child had an important 
role in the Mass which brought special meaning and 
celebration. Following the Mass we held a potluck din-
ner in the rectory hall. It was a very special evening for 
all the families and the children as well as Fr. Bob, Srs 
Madeleine and Terry, and Allison, our Sacrament Coor-
dinator. 
We would like to extend a very special thanks to the 
parents who not only helped their child/ren prepare 
for the Mass, but brought wonderfully delicious food 
for our potluck dinner. Thanks also to Srs Madeleine 
and Terry for all of their time and dedication to prepar-
ing the children for the Sacrament of First Holy Com-
munion. 

As we conclude the Easter Season we would like 
to offer all of our parishioners a 50% discount on 
our remaining Sunday Missals for 2017.  
They will be available at the Booth for $2.50 
while quantities last. 
The 2017 Sunday Missal for Youth Catholics is 
also available at a reduced price of $3.00 while 
quantities last. 



Stewardship of Treasure 
May 28, 2017 

Envelopes                    $6,005.00 
Loose                        2,512.00    
Total:                                   $8,517.00 
Flowers                20.00 
Maintenance Fund            115.00 
Mission Mexico               20.00 
Pope’s Pastoral Work                    5.00 
Refugee Fund                            74.10 
St. Anthony’s Fund              40.00 
Syrian Refugee Fund           300.00 
TIA                 110.00 
                 Thank you for your generosity 

Readings for The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 
First Reading (Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9) The Lord, a God merciful and gracious.  
Second Reading (2 Corinthians 13:11-13) The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the  
communion of the Holy Spirit be with all of you.  
Gospel (John 3:16-18) God sent his only-begotten Son in order that the world might be saved through him. 

Hospitality Ministry There is no Coffee Sunday 
this weekend due to the Lilac Festival, however  

be sure to join us again next week after both the 8:30 
and 10:00 am Masses. Only a few more chances to 
enjoy the company of your fellow parishioners before 
the summer hiatus. Society of St. Vincent de Paul – Thank you so 

very much for all the donations we received 
from last weekend’s “Spring Blitz”. If you could not 
make our blitz, we gladly accept all donations of non-
perishable food, clothing, and financial donations 
throughout the year, Items can be placed in the box 
located at the main entrance of the Church. At this 
time, there is a particular need for canned hams, 
canned beans, and canned fruit for the Society's food 
bank. Please mark your envelopes to “SVDP Society”. 
If you require assistance call 403-397-6028. 

From Our Ministries  

Children's Liturgy of the Word celebrated at the 
10:00 am Mass every Sunday. Children aged 3-6 are 
invited forward following the Opening prayer to join 

the leaders in the Children’s Liturgy room, where they will 
listen to the Gospel, read from the Children’s lectionary, & 
then share in a reflection at their level of understanding. 
They will return to their families during the offertory  
collection. Please contact Rita (ritaorjionwe@gmail.com) 
for more information. Volunteers urgently needed. 

The Pastoral Care Team of St. Mary’s would be 
pleased to visit and bring the Eucharist to the shut-
ins of our parish. Please call 403-228-4170 to make 

arrangements. 

Stewardship reflection for  
pEntecoSt  

St. Mary's CWL News  Would you like to join our 
CWL community of women working for God and 
Country? Contact Rita @ ritaorjionwe@gmail.com for 

more information. 

“To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit 
for the common good. (1 Corinthians 12:7) 
To receive the gift of the Holy Spirit you must 
open your heart and let Him in! Open your heart 
and be grateful for all the gifts God has given us. 
Regardless of your circumstance, God has given 
us all blessings. What we do with those gifts is our 
gift back to God. Generously sharing our gifts 
keeps us more ‘God-centered’ and less ‘self-
centered’.” (http://archstl.org/stewardship/page/bulletin-inserts) 

Bible Study takes place every Thursday at 3:00 pm 
in the Rectory Hall. Please contact Bob for further 
information (403-272-4262). All are welcome. 

 
12 weeks into the 
TIA campaign and 

we are lagging. 
[ŜǘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ  

together to make a 
difference! 

Thank you for your 
generousity 



ST. MARY’S CATHEDRAL 
219 - 18 Ave. SW     Calgary, AB. T2S 0C2 

PH: (403) 228-4170  FAX: (403) 244-1965 

www.stmaryscalgary.cA 

Administrative Offices 
Monday - Friday 8:30 am - 3:30 pm 

Closed from 12:00 - 12:30 pm 

Rector: Very Rev. Bob Dielissen                    frbob@stmaryscalgary.com 
Associate Pastor: Rev. Rowel Jose Abanto             frarjay@stmaryscalgary.com  
Deacon:  Rev. Mr. Dennis Foraie                      dennis.foraie@calgarydiocese.ca 
 
In Residence:  Rev. Jos Tom Kalathil Parambil                     jostomk@gmail.com 
             Rev. William Stephenson                            frbill@telusplanet.net 
             Rev. Dennis McDonald 
             Rev. Charles Pottie Pâté, sj                               cpottie@jesuits.ca 

Admin. Assistant:  Lillian Illescas              
lillian@stmaryscalgary.com 
Receptionist: Marilyn Belle-McQuillan    
reception@stmaryscalgary.com 
Sacrament Coordinator: Allison Charlton 
Allison@stmaryscalgary.com 

Roman Catholic Diocese of Calgary — from the Catholic Pastoral Centre June 4th, 2017 
 
 

άCƻǊ .ŜǘǘŜǊ ϧ CƻǊ 9ǾŜǊΧέ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ tǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴ accepts all couples preparing for marriage. Due to the small group setting it allows us to 
focus on couples in one or more of the following circumstances: living together, previously married, beginning marriage with children, cou-
ples 45+, or those who wish to have their marriage blessed in the Church. Upcoming Dates: June 5/23-24, July 10/28-29 For more upcom-
ing dates, other information and/or registration contact 403-218-5504 or email lifeandfamily@calgarydiocese.ca 
 
Marriage Preparation ς Catholic family service (CFS) Catholic Family Service will be offering a Marriage Preparation weekend at St Jo-
seph’s Parish, Calgary on Friday, July 14 to Sunday, July 16. Please contact CFS at 403-233-2360 to register or Deacon Stephen Robinson at 
587-896-2891 for information. 
 
Indulgences for the 100th Anniversary of the Apparitions of Our Lady of Fatima By decree of the Bishop of Calgary and in honour of the 
Centennial Anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima, the faithful who visit Our Lady of Fatima Church in Calgary and who “devotedly pray before 
the statue of Our Lady of Fatima, invoking (her) intercession from May 13th to Dec. 31st” will receive a partial indulgence provided that 
they are “baptized, not excommunicated, and in the state of grace at least at the end of the prescribed works” (Code of Canon Law 996 
§1). Our Lady of Fatima Church is open to the public every Tuesday 3:00-8pm, Wed. 1:00-8:00pm, Friday 3:00-8:00pm, Saturday 10-6:00 
pm, and Sunday 8-2:00 pm for those desiring to obtain the above partial indulgence or simply to pray. The Church of Our Lady of Fatima 
will hold a mass and rosary every 13th day of each month at 6:30pm. After the Mass and rosary, the chapel will be open for those desiring 
to further fulfill the conditions of the plenary indulgence. 
 
{ŜƴƛƻǊΩǎ ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ /ŀƭƎŀǊȅΣ WǳƴŜ р-11, 2017 The City of Calgary is celebrating seniors and acknowledging their contribution. Check through 
the many excellent activities and programs being offered in the Recreation Program Guide by visiting Calgary.ca/seniorsweek or call 311. 
 
Walk for One Rock Please come and join the Walk for One Rock on Friday June 9th from Rockyford to Strathmore. Join the priests and reli-
gious of our Diocese and enjoy the Alberta countryside and blue skies as we walk to raise funds and awareness for the One Rock Festival of 
Faith. Check out www.onerock.ca for more details and to register.  
 
Diocesan Bereavement Care Education Program The Diocesan Bereavement Care Education program will teach you the skills to offer your 
presence and support to the bereaved in a caring way. The program will be held on Friday June 9th, 2017 from 6:00-9:30 pm & Saturday 
June 10th, 2017 from 9:00am-4:00pm at St. Patrick's Parish in Medicine Hat, AB. For more information and to register contact Kathleen at 
403-527-9591 or the parish office 403-527-6933. 
 
Love & Life Gala ς Natural Family Planning (NFP) ministry The Love & Life Gala is a celebration of NFP ministry that will be held at St. Pe-
ter's Catholic Church, 541 Silvergrove Drive NW, Calgary.  Mass begins at 5:00 pm, June 10th.  Guests will be treated to a dinner, testimoni-
als, and live music provided by The Spokeshaves. There will be a toonie bar and silent auction. All proceeds raised will support NFP minis-
try.  Tickets are available at www.billingslife.ca. 
 
Planned Giving Seminar Invitation You are invited to learn how to maximize your family’s net worth. Join our upcoming Planting a Future 
Seminar at the Catholic Pastoral Centre 120 - 17 Ave SW  Wednesday June 14th – Registration 9:30am, Presentation 10:00am-11:30am.  
Limited seating; registration required. Contact Doreen 403-218-5522 or charities@calgarydiocese.ca to register.           
 
ONE ROCK The Festival welcomes visitors from throughout Western Canada this August 11 to 13. You are invited to become one of the 
nearly 300 volunteer Team Members needed to bring the festival to life. Please visit www.onerock.ca to sign up or learn more! Contact: 
Volunteer Coordinator at volunteers@calgarydiocese.ca. Early bird pricing is on now till June 15th. Tickets and more information on this 
year’s headliners are available at: www.onerock.ca 
 
27th Annual Bishop's Golf Tournament Golf with us! August 14th  Silvertip Resort, Canmore. More information at feedthehun-
gry@calgarydiocese.ca or call 403-218-5522. 
 
Employment Opportunities: see the Diocesan website at http://www.calgarydiocese.ca/articles/employment-opportunities.html.  
 

mailto:volunteers@calgarydiocese.ca

